
 

 
 

 

 

 

Waterloo Road safety 

improvements 
 

Date Requested:  23 July 2025 

Date Provided:   31 July 2025 

 

 

Request 
 

Waterloo Road safety improvements were due to be completed by end of July (the 25th). However, I see it looks 

like the TMP has been moved out to 15 August. Can you please provide a project update on this clarifying when the 

project is likely to be finished? 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Response 

 

The Christchurch City Council does not have a project named “Waterloo Road Safety Improvements,” but based on 

the dates provided, we believe this refers to the Halswell Junction Road extension, which includes work along 

Waterloo Road.  

This project extends Halswell Junction Road from Foremans Road to Pound Road, creating a new rail crossing. A 

section of the existing road has been closed and renamed Panther Place. 

The Traffic Management Plan was extended from 25 July to 15 August 2025 due to an accumulation of wet weather 

delays over the course of the project, and allows safe work on or near the active road.  

The works are currently on track to be concluded by 26 September, but may well be completed prior to this date. 

Residents will be notified once the project is fully completed. 

If this is not the location of the works or the project that you were referencing, please let us know and we with 

provide an updated response.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


